
SDEV visits Tuen Mun District (with
photos)

     The Secretary for Development, Mr Michael Wong, today (November 23)
visited Tuen Mun District, where he met with local District Council members
and visited an elderly centre.

     Accompanied by the Acting District Officer (Tuen Mun), Miss Jenny Yip,
Mr Wong first met with the Chairman of the Tuen Mun District Council, Mr
Leung Kin-man, and local District Council members to exchange views on
district matters and residents' issues of concern.

     He then proceeded to Tuen Mun San Hui with Mr Leung and the Vice
Chairman, Mr Lothar Lee, to gain a better understanding of its latest
developments.

     Mr Wong later visited the Yan Oi Tong Woo Chung District Elderly
Community Centre. He was briefed on services provided by the centre,
including a health care project with application of cloud technology,
encouraging participation by the elderly in volunteer training and voluntary
work and offering courses for elderly people to acquire new knowledge and
skills.
 
     Mr Wong toured the facilities of the centre. He also chatted with the
elderly there to learn about their daily lives and listened to them discuss
their experiences in joining the various activities of the centre.
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